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Local roots, global understanding

New Year - New Goals!

On behalf of the entire KIBS team, we wish you all a Happy New Year!
Every new year brings us new wishes and goals - we intend to continue to
develop this year and will incorporate new trends and progress into our
concept. We just attended the Apple Leadership Summit in London to
gather inspiration for the coming months and school year and integrate it
into our innovations.

We are also looking forward to the opening of the new Fliegerhorst
daycare center in Goslar, which is expected to open its doors on
September 20, 2019. On the site of the former air base, a new day care
centre with 3 nursery and 3 kindergarten groups is being built - one group
of each will be a bilingual group. Our location in Hanover will also grow:
The primary school will very likely continue with three classes for the new
intake and the secondary school with two classes. An expansion of the
KITA is also planned, which will require some construction work on our
premises. We are eagerly looking forward to our future!

Clubs

Please remember to sign
up to the after-school
clubs - the try out weeks
start on February 4th. The
forms are attached.
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Primary and Secondary School

Our schools started the new year with a lot of energy and enthusiasm, we have put
together some pictures for you. Our students are now excitedly waiting for their
half-year reports - next week the time will finally be here!

Our Year 3 classes created bridge

constructions.

We were very active - and not only
in our PE lessons!

Our letters are on their way to
Canada - we are excitedly waiting
for the replies from our partner
school!
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Staff Changes
Primary:

We say goodbye to Mrs. Paul and Mrs. Pretz. Mrs. Paul will dedicate herself to her further education
and Mrs. Pretz has taken over another task at short notice. We would like to thank both of them for
their excellent cooperation and wish them all the best in their professional and private lives.

Mr. Bade will take over Mrs. Paul's classes and we welcome Ms. Friedrich, who will take over Mr.
Bade's German lessons and will also take care of our students with German as a foreign language. Mr.
James Zacher has taken over the early morning care from Mrs. Pretz - we would also like to welcome
him to the KIBS team.

Secondary:

We are happy to welcome Mr. Gonzalez (Spanish teacher class 10K) and Moritz Werner (intern
Secondary) to our team.

Year 4 are currently designing their own
houses - a very realistic task, thanks to
the iPads!

iPad lessons - Students Teach Seniors

Students of class 10K will provide training to seniors about the use of iPads on five dates in March and
April. They will be helping with topics such as creating an email address, search engines, and working
with the Pages and Numbers apps. The dates are: 05.03.19, 12.03.19, 19.03.19, 26.03.19 and
02.04.19 from 08:30 to 10:00.

Rent a Chicken!

During the time from 4th to 29th of March we are getting 5 laying hens. During the first two weeks
they will be looked after by the Secondary students as a part of their Biology lessons and during the
last two weeks the Primary and Kindergarten children will also have the chance to "get to know" the
chickens.
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Kindergarten

Dear Parents

We would like to thank you once again for your support of the Christmas benefit event. Our children
from the Dance Club put on a wonderful performance.

We are proud to inform you that we have once again received the certificate extension for our
“Bewegten” Kindergarten.

Please note that the kindergarten will be closed on 31.01.2019 and 01.02.2019. On these two days the
kindergarten staff will be involved in team training.

By 30.01.2019 at the latest, we will post the lists for the Easter holiday programme in April, as well as
the list for the third summer holiday week.

For the third summer holiday week, only kindergarten children can register. The cost will be 190€, this
includes lunch, and the hours are from 8-4pm. This can only be made available if we have at least 20
children to participate. The list will be placed on the pin board at the entrance to the kindergarten by
15.02.2019.




